
Deltona Youth Soccer Club Board Meeting Notes  
6:30 pm - Sunday, November 24, 2019 

 
Attendance:  John Robinson, Jesse Phillips, Natasha Guidry, Parrish Guidry, Orlando De la Torre, 
Rolando Rivero, Enzo Velazquez, Tiffany Hollenback, Jens Gawronski, Doug Bishop 
 
Minutes from October’s board meeting were approved by Jesse Phillips and seconded by Orlando de la 
Torre. 
 
President – John Robinson: Discussed parent complaint. 
 
VP – Jesse Phillips:  Polos for travel and academy coaches will be purchased with payback from Adidas. 
Announcement was made regarding the following position: 

1. Jesse Phillips has stepped down from the board position of Vice President 1. 
2. The DYSC Board appoints Parrish Guidry for the Vice President 1 position. 

 
VP 2 – Open: 
Announcement was made regarding the following position: 
The DYSC Board appoints Natasha Guidry for the Vice President 2 position. 
 
VP3 – Billy Barry: No report. 
 
Secretary – Natasha Guidry:  Our next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, January 12, 2020 at 6:30 pm at 
Wes Crile Park. Parent complaint regarding keeper jerseys. Keeper jerseys do not have padding, but Club 
is requiring the purchase of the jerseys by all keepers. Offered alternative suggestions such as sleeve 
padding. Natasha Guidry will contact uniform company for alternatives. Reviewed October Action Plan. 
Announcement was made regarding the following position: 

1. Natasha Guidry has stepped down from the board position of Secretary. 
2. The DYSC Board appoints Tiffany Hollenback for the position of Secretary. 

 
Committee Reports 
 
Treasury – Tanya Georgiev:  Financial information is available upon request to members only.  
 
City Liaison – John Robinson: No report. 
 
Financial Aid/Scholarship – Jesse Phillips: All equipment and player scholarship forms have been 
received by FYSA. All equipment scholarship money from prior year has been spent on allotted 
equipment.  
 
Fields Manager –Billy Barry: No report. 
 
Scheduler – Billy Barry:  No report. 
 
Travel Registrar – Michelle Ayala:  Reported by Natasha Guidry in Michelle Ayala’s absence. 
Registration for the spring season will be opened soon.  
 
Travel Bookkeeper – Michelle Ayala:  Reported by Natasha Guidry in Michelle Ayala’s absence. Four 
players currently have unpaid balances. When making any deposits to the DYSC account, always email 
Michelle Ayala the breakdown of each deposit in a timely manner. 



 
Academy Registrar – Josie Snyder:  No report. 
 
Academy Bookkeeper – Josie Snyder:  No report. 
 
DOS – Orlando De La Torre:  Plan to have girls travel team for the spring 2020 season.  
 
DOC – Rolando Rivero:  No report. 
 
Jr. Academy Director – Enzo Velazquez:  We have had excellent feedback from Jr. Academy parents 
regarding the Fall 2019 season. 
 
Sr. Academy Director – Billy Barry: No report. 
 
Website/Public Relations – Bob Uehlein: No report. 
 
School Liaison – Tiffany Hollenback: No report. 
 
New Business:   
 
 
Motion to adjourn by Orlando de la Torre Second by Natasha Guidry. 
 
 


